Hillyard Neighborhood Council Minutes

11/17/10
A. Introductions & Special Announcements:  
1. Meeting Called to Order: 6:34pm
2. Attendance:  Luke Tolley, Don Sundahl, Charles Hansen, Robert Lawrence, Cara Weipert, Duke Phillips, Yvonne Welles, JR Sloan, Donna Fagan, Brooke Plastino, rose Bacon, Daren Harris, Tracy Mclaughlin, Richard Burris, Steve Corker, Helen Sandifur, JJ Moody.
3. Additions to the Agenda?  Per JR Sloan’s request, the subject of Snow Removal will be discussed in the “Business” section of the agenda.
B. Reading and approving of the previous minutes:

1. JR Sloan moved and Bob Lawrence seconded the motion to approve the minutes as amended.  Motion passed unopposed.
C. Organization Reports:

1. Northeast Community Center: Donna Fagan reported that the community center has a chance to receive $220,000, which the community center could use towards the purchase of the old VFW building.  She is requesting that we write a letter to Governor Gregoire encouraging her to submit this funding request to the legislature. Donna has a pre written letter, which you can use or interested parties may also go to www.govenor.wa.gov or ormsby.timm@leg.wa.gov.  JR Sloan moved & Bob Lawrence seconded the motion for Luke Tolley to sign a letter to the Legislature to ask them to approve the grant for the NEYC.  The motion passed unopposed.  Donna Fagan will send JR Sloan the background information regarding the grant request.
2. Bemiss Neighborhood Council: JJ Moody reported they were trying to get an email package out to ratify the GHNEPA neighborhood plans. They are waiting for the leadership to be solidified. The council meets the second Tuesday of the month.
3. Whitman Neighborhood Council:  Luke Tolley reported they discussed driver feedback signs and ratification of the GHNEPA plan.  Whitman meets every three months.  The next meeting is scheduled for February 16, 2011 at 6pm @ the NECC.  WADOT will be attending that meeting.
4. Greater Hillyard Business Association:  Bob Lawrence reported they are in negotiations for an MOU with Terri Stripes and the City Business Department regarding the Market Street project.  GHBA is in an election cycle.  They will be electing half of the board members for the 2011 calendar year.  GHBA is still working with WADOT regarding the North/South Corridor.  GHBA meets on the second Wednesday of the month @ 6:30pm @ the NECC.  
5. Historic Hillyard Merchants Committee:  JR Sloan reported that Pia Christianson will be attending the Wednesday morning meetings.  Pia is a journalist & has been working @ the Spokesman Review for the last six years. The committee is planning an event in Hillyard every month.  People can go to www.hillardghba.org, click on the Spokesman Review logo & enter/view blogs about Hillyard.  The GHNEPA neighborhood plan can also be viewed at this location.  The Merchants Committee meets every Wednesday morning @ 8am @ the Outlaw Café.  Richard Burris discussed the Hillyard North Pole event at the River Church, which will be held on the 1st & 2nd weekend in December.  On December 15th, there will be a meeting @ Outlaw Café @ 3:30pm with the Mayor, Hillyard City Council representatives & the SPD regarding the letter that was sent about the late night activity in Hillyard.  Lynn Moore, owner of Outlaw Café, will be offering a Thanksgiving dinner on Friday, November 26th, from 4pm – 6pm.  Please call 484-7015 to make a reservation. Lynn is setting this up as a potluck, so please bring a dish to the event.  
6. SPD/COPS: No report.
7. Hillyard Steering Committee: Luke Tolley reported a special meeting on November 18th @ 7pm @ NECC.  The Steering committee usually meets on the 4th Thursday of the month, but was moved to the 3rd Thursday in November, due to Thanksgiving.  The committee will work on finishing the allocation of money.  A person must attend three consecutive meetings to have a vote.  
8. Greater Morgan Acres Neighborhood Association: Duke Phillips reported Morgan Acres is the only area with a subarea plan.  They would love to see councils called “associations”.  Morgan Acres meets every 3rd Thursday of the month @ 6:30pm @ 6606 N Regal.  
9. Hillyard Festival Association:  They meet every 2nd & 4th Tuesday of the month @ 6:30pm @ NECC.  This year marks the 100th Festival.  Please attend a meeting if you would like to help with the Festival.  Looking for an improved Beer Garden this year.  Would like to have Hot Air Balloons this year.  Richard Burris reported that on May 21st, there will be an auto show with a parade, put on by the Gents Auto Club.  There will be a calendar of events available by the 1st week of December.  

10. North-East Development:  This is a revitalization program for the East side of the railroad tracks.  A “kick off” meeting is scheduled for December 1st @ 4pm @ City Hall.  Anyone who is a stakeholder should attend this meeting.  They are going to follow the model of the “U” District.  After the kick off meeting, there will be quarterly meetings, which may start in March, 2011.  

11. Museum: No Report

12. City Council Neighborhood Reports Committee: Steve Corker reported on Monday, November 22nd there will be a Public Safety & Vulnerability meeting.  This will include changes made in the Police & Fire Departments, as well as discussing the library closure & Domestic Violence closure.  There will also be a meeting on December 6th.  He would like people to testify @ the December 6th meeting about the Impact Fee ordinance, Transportation Benefit Ordinance & the Photo Red Ordinance.  People should also attend so they are aware of what can happen if these ordinances change.  Steve also spoke about the “Meet & Eat” event, which will be held @ One World Spokane on November 18th, from 5:30pm – 7pm.  This will be a chance to discuss the 2011 budget with City Council members.  You can contact Steve Corker @ 230-3901 or scorker@spokanecity.org.  
13. In His Name Food Bank:  Terry McLaughlin reported they are working out of Crosswalk Community Church.  This organization supplements Second Harvest Food Bank.  It is open to any zip code, one day per week.  They serve a meal twice a week.  They will be hosting a Thanksgiving dinner on Saturday, November 27th.  You may contact them by calling 434-4736 or email them @ Inhisnamehillyard@hotmail.com.  You can follow them on Facebook @ In His Name Hillyard.
D. Presentations:  
1. Thin Air Community Radio KYRS – Twa-le Abrahamson or Lupito Flores – No one attended the meeting to give a report.  
E. Internal Committee Reports:

1. Community Assembly:
i. Traffic Calming, DFS Update:  Luke Tolley reported Hillyard is the “Test Bed” for traffic calming lights.  District 1 is setting a trend for the rest of the city.  Bob Lawrence reported there will be a Clean Up Committee meeting on February 1, 2011.  Clean Up representatives must attend this meeting.  On November 18, 2010 there will be an Airfield Overlay Zone Review @ the Spokane Airport, Fairchild & Geiger Field.  This will affect Garry, Mini Ha Ha & Bemiss neighborhoods.  NRO’s might cut three, but not Hillyard.  Bob requested a motion to have a committee for a Junk Car Ordinance.  Any car not registered is a “junk car”.  

2.  NSC/WDOT Committee:

i. Art Plan Update:  Committee attended a meeting regarding the decoration plans for a portion of the N/S Corridor.  WSU students are working on the Wellesley interchange & remedial walls from Wellesley to the Pedestrian wall.  The committee saw a preview of the wall, which will have antique type buildings, 14’ – 16’, with gates.  The WSU students are incorporating several swales in their design, to help drain the water that is currently captured.  The designs will give Hillyard a 25’-50’ wide wall on the West side of the remedial wall.  Hillyard will be able to hold Festivals.  They also helped to design a pathway between Greene Street & the remedial wall.  There is a meeting scheduled on December 9th to go over the designs.  Richard Burris reported Francis interchange will now be taken out of the plans.  People will have to use Wellesley.  There will be a bypass road to go around Francis, which will cause a bottleneck.  Richard requested the Hillyard City Council members take this problem to Larry @ WADOT.  Please email Luke Tolley @ luke.tolley@gmail.com if you would like to be part of either the Design Committee or the WADOT Committee.  
3. Community Preparedness Roundtable:  JR Sloan reported that a gathering was called by the local representatives @ the Community College on the west side of Washington, regarding preparedness for all kinds of emergencies.  There were 60 people in attendance.  The State of Washington is short of funds for this project.  The west side of Washington State is not convinced the east side of Washington State is in danger of any disasters.  Local people spoke about different disasters, such as severe drought & an ice storm.  The east side of Washington State only has a three day supply of food available & has no plan for a pandemic.  The community suggested there should be a commercial kitchen available & a Block Watch program for phone contact.  Richard suggested people make their own plan for a disaster.  Richard & JR offered to help write a plan.  

4. Transportation Visioning:  www.spokanetransportation vision.com.  The Spokane Regional Council has an online vision of how transportation will work in the future.  It acts as a “game”.  There are some issues with this program.  There are certain assumptions made that can’t be changed.  This game needs to be completed by November 29th.  
F. Business:

1. 501c3 Creation: Bob Lawrence presented the idea of creating a 501c3 for the Hillyard Neighborhood Council.  Without a 501c3, we can’t raise or solicit money for this organization.  It would take 18 months to complete the paperwork.  Brooke Plastino was not in favor of the 501c3 creation.  Brooke says other organizations that are 501c3’s can handle the money for such events as the Hillyard Festival.  Richard Burris says that fundraising is outside of HNC’s duties.  Luke Tolley said we would be competing with other organizations for funds.  We have not missed opportunities because we are not a 501c3.  
2. Arlington PTO – Traffic on Francis: The school would like traffic on Francis to slow down.  The school did not receive solar lights.  Luke Tolley is working on getting driver feedback signs by the beginning of the next school year.  Bob Lawrence explained that we didn’t ask for enough money to purchase all the signs that were needed, so not every school received the signs.  The school on Francis didn’t receive a sign because they have a flashing light.  Steve Corker suggested that we go to Bob Turner.  
3. Snow Removal: The City of Spokane has published a plan for snow removal.  This would include the time of November 15th – March 15th.  The City will implement a “Staged” process.  There will be no plan for snow accumulation under 2”.  Stage One will be for 2” – 6” of accumulation.  People must move their parked cars off the arterials & clear sidewalks within 24 hours.  Stage Two is for over 6” of accumulation.  Keep cars off the arterials, no parking in the Downtown area between 2am – 6am.  Move parked cars within 12 hours to one side of the street.  On even years, move the cars to the side of street with even addresses.  On odd years, move the cars to the side of the street with odd address.  
4. GHNPA: There are 10 strategies which are approached by immediate, short term and long term timelines.  There is a Working Operational Plan, which is in a booklet that has been handed out.  People can also view this plan at www.hillyardGHBA.org.  On September 20th, GHNPA will make a presentation to the City Council.  Luke Tolley talked about unspent funds from Planning Services.  We have $5,500 left to spend.  All 3 neighborhoods need to approve a spending plan for the $5,500.  JR Sloan suggested that we use the $5,500 to reimburse expenses for such things as outreach.  We could commit to an adequate number of plans to be printed, so we can outreach with adequate materials.  JR Sloan motioned & Brooke Plastino seconded the motion to commit $5,500 to a reimbursement fund to support these 5 tracks.  The motion passed unopposed.  Luke presented a “Where do we go from here” topic regarding the Working Operational Plan.  There are 5 “Routes” under this topic, Routes A through E.  Luke suggested there should be a meeting on the 1st Wednesday of every month regarding these 5 routes.  Bob Lawrence requested that this meeting time not conflict with other meeting times, so everyone has a chance to attend.  For Route B, which is the Communications Plan, communication will be made through emails & photo database @ a cost of $7,000.  The City will provide this $7,000 and they have requirements regarding this money.  For Route D, Christy Hamilton will attend the December 16th HNC meeting to talk about Block Watches.  
G. Announcements:

1. From the Floor:  Luke Tolley sent a letter to Mayor Vernor & 2 City Council representatives regarding the late night activity in Hillyard.  
Meeting adjourned at 8:57pm.
Next meeting is December 16, 2010 @ 6:30pm @ NECC
Submitted by Cara L Weipert, Secretary
November 17, 2010
